
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – AUGUST 18, 2003 

NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION 
HIGHWAY 7 & HIGHWAY 400 WORKS 
REGION OF YORK 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That an exemption to the Noise By-law be granted to the Region of York for up to 4 weeks 
commencing the week of September 1, 2003 for grinding, recycling and paving of Highway 7 from 
the east limit of the Highway 400 bridge to the west side of the intersection at Millway Drive. 

Purpose 

To seek a Noise By-law exemption to allow the Region of York to undertake construction work. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A request was received August 5, 2003 from the Region of York for an exemption to the Noise 
By-law for grinding, recycling and paving of Highway 7 from the east limit of the Highway 400 
bridge to the west side of the intersection at Millway Drive between 7:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., 
Monday to Friday for a period of approximately 3-4 weeks commencing the week of September 1, 
2003.  (Please see Attachment No. 1) 
 
Nighttime work will minimize traffic disruption.  Overnight work between Millway Drive and the 
Highway 400 bridge area is permissible.   

Conclusion 

It is in order to grant the Noise By-law exemption. 

Attachments 

1. Region of York 

Report prepared by: 

Amanda Guida, Administrative Co-ordinator, Engineering and Public Works, Ext 8248  
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 



 

 

 


